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   REPPS cum BASTWICK PARISH COUNCIL

             e-mail    c                                                  

Minutes OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING FOR REPPS with BASTWICK
held at THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY THE 2nd MAY 2017 AT 7.30pm.

In attendance:  Alison McTaggart (Chair), Andrew Wright, David Burrage, Tom Ellis, John Mitchell, Philip Shreeve, BCllrs Barry and Mary Coleman, and 5 Parishioners including representatives of the Fuel Allotment Charity and PCC.
 1.
Chairman’s welcome

Alison McTaggart welcomed all those attending the meeting.


 2.
Apologies for absence
Fred Sharman, PC May.
 3.
Approval of the minutes of the last meeting 
A number of copies were available for those in attendance. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair as being a true record of the business of the meeting.                                            
4. Parish Council, Chairman’s report
See attached, appendix 1
A draft of the Parish accounts for the last financial year were presented to the meeting as the bank statement for the year end has not yet been received - attached as appendix 2.

5. Repps Fuel Allotment Charity annual report
The Fuel Allotment committee has met a couple of times in the last year.  With Sarah Welsh’s resignation from both the Parish Council and the Fuel Allotment Charity Claudia Dickson agreed to be Clerk with immediate effect from November 2016.

There were19 applicants for the Fuel payments who fell within the criteria of claiming a state pension and living in the Parish for 3 or more years.  The grant for 2016 was agreed to be £20 per household and the Parish Council contributed £275.
 6.
County & Borough Councillor’s and Police reports
Report from PC Cook attached as appendix 3
Borough Councillor Barry Coleman gave the following report.  There is a new committee system for the Borough Council.  It has had a slow start but is working better than feared.  There are 4 main committees - Economic Development, Environment, Housing and Neighbourhoods, and Policy and Resources - and the usual statutory committees - eg Development Control and Licencing.
A permanent Chief Executive has been appointed after quite a while with 2 interim appointees. Sheila Oxtaby has come from North Norfolk District Council and is proving very efficient.

Budgets are tight for the coming year with no surpluses included.  Council Tax has increased for the first time in several years.  Based on a Band D property GYBC services are provided for £150 per year.  Savings have been made through efficiencies and IT transformation, where a lot of work has been done.  Green bin collections have been adding to the recycling commitment. 

There will be no Ward Grants going forward. Rate Support Grant, where most of the Council’s funding used to come from, is to disappear by 2020 and will be replaced by the New Homes Bonus and Councils will be allowed to keep Council Tax revenues for 5 years and all of the Business Rates collected.  This is in line with the Governments emphasis on local funding for local areas.  There is potentially a black hole in the funding of £2million and GYBC is the only Council in the country with this problem.  There is no feasible way to save £2million from a budget of £8million.  Talks with Government ministers are ongoing to find a solution.
There will be a poll of electors on the 28th September, by postal ballot, asking for their opinions on the electoral cycle.  At present 1/3 of Borough Councillors are elected every year with the 4th year for the County Council elections.  Many other Borough/District Councils elect once every 4 years.  The cost of the consultation is £30,000.
 7.
Village Hall & Playing Field Committee
John Wright gave the following report as Chairman of Village Hall and Playing Field Committee: The committee is made up of 12 residents of the Parish.  This will be my last address as Chair. Following a very generous donation from a village couple the refurbishment of the Village Hall was able to be completed.  Thanks go to John Ellis for the plans.  We now have a spacious hall available for various uses.  A Post Office will be opening soon and it is hoped the village will go out of its way to support it.
Various groups use the hall for regular meetings and events - Foot Care Clinic, Ragg it Round Repps.  Sadly the playgroup has folded but big thanks go to the pub nights - first Friday in the month - and Lynn Gander and her helpers for the cake club.  Film nights are growing in popularity, Eddy the Eagle was good but Florence Foster Jenkins was awful!  The next film will be Dads Army.  Quiz nights cater for both the brainy and not so brainy.  Thanks must go to Barry and Mary Coleman for their grants that helped do up the kitchen.
Shirley Rolf is remaining secretary until she moves house.  Our hard working treasurer is Debbie Nicholson, and although I am not offering myself as Chairman I will be staying on the Committee to help in any way I can.
 8.
Repps PCC annual report.


A report was given on behalf of the PCC: Sadly the Rev Karen Rayner has been battling with health issues over the past year and also our associate priest Sandy.  The Parish share was not paid, falling short by £1,000.  We are very grateful to our parishioners for all their contributions.  Attendance at services is steady with Mothering Sunday, Easter, the pet service in July, the carol service in November and Christmas being particularly popular.  Thanks go to the Norfolk Broads Concert Band for their continued support.  The church is able to be open from 9 until 4 daily due to CCTV.
The past year saw 4 baptisms, 3 funerals, 2 ash internments and 2 weddings.

The 5 year building report did not have good news.  The tower is crumbling and the floor needs work.  Repairs are needed to the octagonal belfry and a new kitchen is desperately needed.  

The church has a licence to show films and does so, free of charge, on a regular basis.  The next one, on the 23rd May, will be Sully.

The churchyard is well cared for thanks to the Parish Council paying for the grass cutting.  Norfolk Constabulary are keeping a watchful eye on the building which is very much appreciated.

9.       Open floor question and answer session

BCllr Coleman was asked if the Council Houses on Tower Road were scheduled to be connected to the new mains drainage.  There has been discussion within the Housing department but they have not been given an option to go on yet.  A resident had approached a member of the Parish Council concerned that she had paid £7,000 for a digester and was worried she may lose that money if she has to pay to be connected to the mains.  Cllr Coleman will enquire.


BCllr Coleman was also asked if it is possible for Planning to charge double for retrospective planning applications.  The Borough Council is not allowed to make a profit out of planning.  A member of the public confirmed that planning fees are set by Government not the local Council.

A member of the public brought the plant Alexanders to the meeting’s attention.  It is taking hold on the verges through the village, particularly along Tower Road and Grove Road, and once it starts to grow no natural vegetation can grow underneath it.  Now that Norfolk County Council cut the verges less frequently it is able to seed and spread more quickly. Parishioners are urged to pull it up rather than spray it with weed killer. 
 10.      Date and time of the next meeting
The next APM to be held on Tuesday 1st May 2018 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
�EMBED Unknown���








Clerk: Claudia Dickson, 31 Mill Lane, Acle, Norfolk NR13 3BJ
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